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May 27, 2011
PRISTINA, KOSOVO

Citizens Demand Health Insurance, Better Health Care on International Women’s Health Day
On the International Day of Action for Women’s Health, 28 May, the Kosova Women’s Network (KWN) reiterates its demand for health insurance for all citizens of Kosova and better quality health care, as a human right. We request full support and immediate action to improve the presently appalling circumstances in health institutions, as well as to create a health insurance fund in Kosova. On this day women and men around the world publicly affirm their commitment to women’s right to health.    
International human rights law recognizes the right to health as a human right. The Universal Declaration of Human Rights, Article 25, states that everyone has the right to a standard of living adequate for health and well-being. The Constitution of the Republic of Kosova affirms Kosova’s commitments to the Universal Declaration of Human Rights, and therefore acknowledges the right to health as a human right. The Millennium Development Goals, agreed to by the Government of Kosova, also include a healthy start in life, improving the health of young people, improving health care management, and developing human resources for health. Further, Kosova’s Health Law (Chapter 2, Section 7.2.), states that ‘Health insurance shall be provided as basic and private health insurance and shall be implemented as compulsory and voluntary contributions to the health insurance agencies and Health Insurance Fund.’
Despite the Government of Kosova’s legal commitment to ensuring quality healthcare to citizens, Kosova’s health indicators are the poorest in the region. Life expectancy at birth, at 69 years, is the lowest in South East Europe. Perhaps this is partially due to the fact that the annual per capita of government expenditures on health is only 35 Euros, the lowest in Europe. The public health system, financed through the Kosova Consolidated Budget, accounts for a mere 9.2 percent of expenditures. This is insufficient and unacceptable.

On this day we wish to remind the Government of Kosova that in accordance with the aforementioned laws and commitments, they have a responsibility to ensure that all Kosovar women have access to health insurance and quality health care, as a human right.  Improving access to and the quality of health care will not only improve the health system, but also the development of citizens’ wellbeing more broadly. 

For more information please contact:

Kadrije Berisha 
Coordinator of KWN Health Working Group
Cell: +377 (0) 44 227 820
E-mail: kadrijeberisha@hotmail.com  


